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End of year reports 
The end of year reports will be sent out to you by email this 
year. Please can you ensure that your email address is 
correct so that we send the report out to the right person. 
Early years and Key Stage 1 reports will be sent out on Thurs-
day 4th July and Key Stage 2  
reports will be sent out on Friday 5th July.  
Unfortunately we will not be able to give out paper 
copies this year.  

Class organisation for 2019-2020 
As most of you know, I am due to have a baby in 
August! Therefore I will be starting my maternity leave 
in September. We have appointed Jacquie Birch to 
cover my maternity leave. Jacquie is currently working 
with Year 6 at Sydenham. She is very excited about her 
new position and looking forward to meeting the  
children in the coming weeks.  
Sadly, Miss Hart will be leaving us at the end of July. 
She has worked incredibly hard over the last year and 
we will miss her!  
With these changes in mind the new teachers for  
September will be: 
Nursery and Reception: Mrs Birch (Monday -Tuesday) 
and Mrs Hartley (Wednesday-Friday) 
Y1,2 and 3: Mrs Hill (Monday -Tuesday) and  
Mrs Munday (Wednesday-Friday) 
Y4,5 and 6: Mrs Cox 
 
We are delighted to be welcoming back both 
Mrs Hartley and Mrs Munday who have both worked 
at the school before. The children will have a chance to 
meet their new teachers on Changeover Day on  
Tuesday 2nd July. 



 

The day began with a special 
sorting hat assembly where 
we found out which houses 
we would all belong to. Each 
class then had a session of 
playing ‘muggle quidditch’ 
outside. The day finished 
with a trophy giving  
assembly and we found out 
which house had earned the 
most points. 

Well done to Hufflepuff who scored the 
most points over the day!  



 

Following the special sorting hat assembly   
during Quidditch day Alice wrote  a fantastic     

recount! 



 

 

Diary Dates 
 
W/C 10th June– Phonics screening check 
 
Friday 14th June– Father’s Day Lunch 
 
Tuesday 25th June– Soccer Aid!  
 
Tuesday 2nd July– Changover Day 
 
Thursday 4th July— EYs and KS1 reports go out 
Friday 5th July—KS2 reports go out 
 
Friday 5th July– Sports Day and family picnic lunch 
 
Friday 12th July– Summer Fayre from 1:30pm 
Friday 19th July– Y6 leavers assembly 10:30am 
 

Please note that we are accepting 
donations for the summer fayre! 

Bring in any unwanted toys, 
 bric-a-brac or clothing in a good 

condition to the school office.  



 

We will be taking part in Socceraid again this 
year in support of UNICEF! The children had a 
great time completing the playground challenge 
last year and raised lots of money. You should 

have received the whole school home learning to 
design an obstacle course. The Rights Respecting 
Schools Steering Group will be choosing parts of 

these to form the challenge on the day.  

When? Tuesday 25th June 
Children can come into school dressed in a sports 
kit for a donation of £1 for UNICEF. This can be 

either their PE kit or a football kit or another 
sports kit. 

Watch SoccerAid on Sunday 
16th June on ITV! Ask your family and friends to 

sponsor you!  
(sponsorship forms to follow) 



 

Article 29 (goals of education) 



 

Y5 had an amazing time on their Iron bridge residential!  They ex-
perienced life as a Victorian child, made candles, went to school 
and work!  



 
 
 
 

 

Congratulations to all of this week’s  
Lighthorne Heath Heroes! 

House Points for this week 
Rabbits      45      Dogs     62 

Guinea Pigs      56 Cats      52 



 

The minimum acceptable attendance, as 
stipulated by Warwickshire Local 

 Authority, is 95%.  
Low attendance results in poorer  

educational progress and attainment.  

UN Convention on the Rights of the Child: 
Article 3 (Best Interests of the Child.)  

Reception– 97.5% 
I have decided to leave Nursery off the attendance as 
their attendance is not statutory.  

Year 1/2/3– 100% 

Year 4/5/6– 96.3% 

Well done to Y123 who had the 
highest attendance at school this 

week with a brilliant 100% 
  

Whole School Attendance: 98.3% 



 

Article 24 (health and health services) 
Every child has the right to the best possible health. Governments 
must provide good quality health care, clean water, nutritious 
food, and a clean environment and education on health and well-
being so that children can stay healthy. Richer countries must help 
poorer countries achieve this.  


